

DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY

NAVY TALENT ACQUISITION GROUP HEARTLAND 985 MICHIGAN AVE SUITE 614 DETROIT, MICHIGAN 48226

> 1000 Ser 00/334 September 1, 2023

Dear Superintendent,

Today's Navy has many great opportunities for your students. Like you, we want to see each and every one of your students choose a path that helps them achieve their life goals. While we understand that many will ultimately not choose the military, we believe it is equally important to share with them all of the opportunities and options we have to offer.

Congress, also believing it was important to provide youth with the necessary information to help them make an informed decision about the military, enacted legislation requiring schools to help recruiters reach their students. Title 20 (U.S.C., Sec 7908) and title 10 (U.S.C., Sec 503) require schools to provide recruiters the names, addresses, electronic mail, and telephone listing of junior and senior students, as well as, to allow visits comparable to those provided to institutions of higher education or other prospective employers.

This letter serves as our official request for the junior and senior student listing, and request that it be provided to us no later than October 19, 2023. All information will be appropriately safeguarded. We ask that you provide this information in Microsoft Excel format from the district's office for all High Schools belonging to the ISD, to Senior Chief Kelly at derek.a.kelly4.mil@us.navy.mil and Mr. John D. Evans at john.d.evans60.civ@us.navy.mil.

Thank you in advance for your assistance with this request. If there are any questions, please feel free to contact my Education Specialist, John D. Evans at (806)-281-4023, or via email at john.d.evans60.civ@us.navy.mil.

Sincerely,

D. E. OLSON

Commander, U.S. Navy

Commanding Officer, NTAG Heartland